Edison State College

Nursing Programs
Meeting: Nursing Faculty Meeting
Date and Time: November 13, 2009, 9:40 am
Location:  Walker Hall, Room 211
In attendance:  Gayle Wetzel, Dixie Scelsi, Mary Pasquinelli, Margaret Kruger, Kyle Fairchild, Sharon Rothwell, Pam Sanford, Anita Johnson, Marilyn Herlin, Debra Weeks, Bobby Holbrook, Andrea Kopp, Cathy Bogar, Gail Tracey, Anne Harner, Nora Stadelmann, Chitra Paul, Lynn Gellerman, Mary Lewis
Excused:  Kathleen Tenrreiro, Susan Holland
Gayle Wetzel moved to approve the minutes of the 10/16/09 Nursing Faculty Meeting as distributed.  Bobby Holbrook seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the minutes of the 10/16/09 Nursing Faculty Meeting were approved as distributed.

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME

	Guests
	No guests
	No guests were introduced at this meeting.

	NLNAC Celebration
	Mary Lewis suggested that the faculty celebrate the successful NLNAC site visit.  Ideas that were discussed:  dinner, a show, a one-day cruise.
Mary Lewis reported that she has not heard anymore from the NLNAC since their visit.  Dr. Walker should receive a written report from the NLNAC in March 2010.

Anita Johnson reported that she took notes at the final meeting with the NLNAC site visitors.
	Chitra Paul will look into prices for a one-day cruise to Key West.
Anita will share her notes with the faculty via email for those who could not attend the final meeting with NLNAC site visitor.

	Peer Tutors
	Mary Lewis reported that she spoke with David Downing on the Lee campus to inquire how Nursing students can become peer tutors.  David told Mary that there are several Nursing students who are already peer tutors.  The pay rate for a peer tutor is $7.75/hour and most peer tutors work approximately 20 hours per week.
They also talked about how Nursing students will be able to benefit from peer tutoring.

The faculty discussed that the first semester students are the students that are most at risk and in need of peer tutoring.
Anita Johnson reported that the Charlotte campus is a certified tutoring center and that the peer tutors on that campus must go through extensive training to become a peer tutor.

Mary Lewis reported that Nursing may cut the number of student accepted into the Nursing Program by 100 to fit teacher to student ratios better and this would cut down on the number of student who would actually need peer tutoring since it will mean a better quality of student accepted.  Margaret Kruger requested that until we definitely know for sure that the student numbers will be cut to please not say anything about this.
	Students that would like to take advantage of peer tutoring or would like to apply to become a peer tutor on the Lee campus should contact David Downing.
Margaret Kruger will set up peer tutoring for the Nursing students on the Collier campus with the appropriate person.

It was recommended that the Student Committee follow up to see how many peer tutors there are for nursing students and how many students need tutoring.



	Lab Packs
	Anne Harner reported that she has investigated the possibility of a lab pack for each student.  Each lab pack would include 3 pairs of sterile gloves, a foley, NG tube, and other things the students need for practice.  The faculty discussed the pros and cons of a lab pack and how it would be paid for.
	Mary Lewis stated that this should be discussed further in a meeting with the Lab Supervisors and the Coordinators.  This meeting will be set up by Mary Lewis.

	IOM Educational Materials

	Mary Lewis distributed a disc to each faculty member containing educational materials, power points, and a safety book with good ideas on how to teach diversity.  She asked that the faculty look this over to see how they can use some of these ideas in their courses and committees.
A discussion followed regarding interdisciplinary health care.  The faculty feels this should be threaded into the curriculum.


	

	Committees
	Mission and Vision:  Margaret Kruger reported that the mission and vision of Nursing should be in accord with the mission and vision of Edison State College.  Culture and diversity will be added to the mission of the Nursing Program.  This committee will also be responsible for revisiting the Bylaws.  The committee will also be responsible for working on a plan to get more student representation into the governance.
Faculty:  Anita Johnson reported that the Nursing Program is deficient with less than 51% of instructors holding an MSN.  This committee will look into how this percentage can be increased.  The Pep Club was discussed and how more evidence is needed by creating more detailed student surveys.

Pep Club on the Collier campus has been done through Continuing Education.  The student is charged $150 and it has been very successful.

Students:  Bobby Holbrook reported that students’ input will be needed for the mission and vision; what do they want, what do they need, what are the needs of the community.

Curriculum:  Gayle Wetzel reported that the committee will go through the criterion and get systematic plan and goals to make sure Nursing is in compliance with the College curriculum committee.

Resources:  Anne Harner reported the committee will work with the Libraries and lab issues.

Outcomes:  Susan Holland was excused from this meeting.  Sharon Rothwell reported this committee will redefine outcomes and how to measure surveys.  They will look at other surveys besides the 9-month survey.  This committee will come back to the faculty on a routine basis with the results of the surveys.

	A sign-up sheet was passed around for faculty members to add their names to committees.  The committees will need equal representation from all three campuses.

	IT
	Mary Lewis reported that Debra Weeks spoke with Dean Phetterplace from IT regarding a specific secure website where Nursing information can be exchanged between faculty.  Debra Weeks stated she feels an in-service with Dean would be appropriate.

	Mary Lewis will contact Dean Phetterplace to arrange a time for him to come to a Nursing Faculty meeting to give the faculty an overview.

	Course Reports
	Debra Ebaugh reported that the Psychiatric course instructors have been creating test banks.  Anita Johnson requested that she get a copy of these test banks for the adjuncts who teach on Charlotte campus.

Marilyn Herlin reported that NUR 2260 instructors will meet after today’s meeting to talk about tests.
	

	BSN
	Gail Tracey reported that there are presently 79 students in the first semester and another 45-50 will begin in January.  Two full-time faculty have been hired and will begin 12/1/09.
	


The meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m.

A presentation by Kaplan and lunch followed this meeting.
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